
DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
Tuesday 28 June 
NAIDOC  
Wednesday 29 June 
K-6 Assembly 
Principal’s Award Afternoon 
Friday 1 July 
Last day of Term 2 
Tuesday 19 July 
Students return for Term 3 
 

PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE 
 

Wyoming Public School - a dynamic community that provides educational 
excellence  

and nurtures resilient, empowered, creative and inspired learners. 
 
Hello to All 
 

It has been a long term… 
It has been a long and busy term, but we have made it! Hopefully the school 
holidays will be a chance for some rest, recouperation and rebuilding of 
immune systems.  
 
Thank you again for your ongoing support in keeping children home while 
sick and towards our staff who have worked tirelessly to ensure that 
experiences such as carnivals and excursions return to school life.     
 

Important Information - Thursday 30 June 2022 
On Thursday 30 June 2022, the NSW Teachers Federation is requesting 
its members to take industrial action in the form of a 24-hour strike.   
 
Due to this industrial action our school will operate with minimal 
supervision. Students attending on this day will likely be grouped together 
and will not engage in normal programmed lessons.   
 
We apologise for any inconvenience the 24-hour strike may cause families 
and appreciate the support of our community. School will resume normal 
operations on Friday 1 July.   
 

Term 3 Staffing   
Mrs Francis will be on leave for the first 5 weeks of Term 3. Miss Jacqueline 
Nagle will replace her with Miss Emily Hurst relieving in the AP support 
position.  
 

Ms Nola Ritchie will also be on leave for the duration of Term 3 with her 
replacement to be finalised in the coming days.  
 
 



NAIDOC 
We look forward to celebrating NAIDOC with our 
school community on Tuesday 28 June. Students 
will be participating in a variety of cultural 
experiences with all families welcome to join us at 
lunch time for a picnic and celebration assembly.  
 
Thank you to Mrs Katie Hansen and Mrs Sharen 
Herbert for their organisation and to all parents 
assisting throughout the day.   
 
A copy of the letter sent to families is available on 
the app and website.       
 

 
 

Student Reports  
Student reports will be distributed on Wednesday 
29 June. We encourage all families to read and 
reflect on the contents of the report spending time 
with your child to celebrate achievements and 
discuss areas where further commitment may be 
needed.     
 

Education Week  
Education week will be celebrated in Week 3 of 
Term 3. We will have a special assembly on 
Monday 1 August commencing at 9.10am with all 
families welcome to join us in the hall. The theme 
for 2022 is “Creating Futures- Education Changes 
Lives.” Ms Nagle is busy organising a video 
sharing the many activities students have 
participated in thus far and Mr Walter is also busy 
organising our World of Maths Day for Thursday 4 
August. 
 

Crossing Safety   
Wyoming Public School is fortunate to have Mrs 
Julie-Anne Miller as our crossing supervisor. We 
ask for your help in keeping everyone safe by 
ensuring your children stay behind the line while 
Julie-Anne instructs traffic to stop and only have 
them cross when directed. We also strongly 
encourage that you follow road safety guidelines 
by holding the hand of all children under the age of 
10 while crossing the road.  
 

Busy Building  
You may have noticed lots of workers around the 
school during the past week. Wyoming has been 
very lucky to have 2 major projects approved 
including an upgrade of upstairs D block as well as 

the construction of a disability access entry/exit 
and parking/drop off zone at the Veronica Crescent 
gate.  
 
While we are working hard to minimise the 
disruption to students, we do expect that some 
additional noise will occur throughout construction.  
 
Take Care 
 
Rebecca Wild  
PRINCIPAL 
 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
 
K-6 ASSEMBLY 
 
K-6 Assembly will be held on Wednesday 29 June 
2022 in the School Hall at 11.15am. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD AFTERNOON 
 

The Principal’s Award Afternoon will be 
held on Wednesday 29 June.  Students 
who have their second Principal’s Award 
are invited to an afternoon of extended 
play and an ice block. 

 
I look forward to a great afternoon. 
 
Mr Matthew Walter 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

RAZZAMATAZZ 
 
We have been given some FREE tickets to 
Razzamatazz 2022.  
 
This is a show which is presented by Gosford 
Rotary Club and sponsored by local businesses. It 
is a mix of circus, variety and magic acts by 
internationally renowned performers and is 
suitable for all ages. If you would like tickets to the 
show, please return the note below to the front 
office. We have a limited number of tickets so it will 
be a strictly “first come, first served” situation. 
 
Please send a note with your child requesting the 
number of tickets you require. 
 
The show is on Saturday, 16 July at 1:30pm at 
Niagara Park Stadium, Niagara Park.  
 
Michelle Francis 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL (Spec Ed) 
 

PUBLIC SPEAKING 
 
Thank you to all Wyoming Public School students 
who participated in our annual public speaking 
competition.  Congratulations to all the students for 
their efforts in preparing and presenting their 
speeches and thank you to all the parents who 
helped their children in preparation. I know all the 



teachers were very impressed with the standard of 
public speaking at Wyoming. 
 
Our fabulous school stage winners will showcase 
their speech in the hall on Wednesday 29 June at 
11:30am. Parents and the community are welcome 
to attend. Finalists and winners will be presented 
with a school certificate and all Stage winners have 
their name engraved on our new Wyoming Public 
School perpetual trophy that will be displayed in 
our school foyer. 
 
The following students are our Stage Finalists and 
Stage Winners: 
 
Kindergarten Finalists 
Alannah S  Oriana S 
Winner  Alannah S 
 
Stage 1 Finalists 
Harrison J  Loxley J 
Harriet R  Charlotte V 
Winner Loxley J 
 
Stage 2 Finalists 
Charlie B   Alex C 
Mitchell G   Cooper J 
Addyson P-T   Manuel S 
Ivy S    Isabelle V 
Winner Cooper J 
 
Stage 3 Finalists 
Blake B   Harlow C 
Jett C    Lily-Rose H 
Harry P   Ben W 
Winner Ben W 
 
Winners will have the opportunity to represent 
Wyoming Public School at the Central Coast final 
at Somersby Public School on 13 October 2022. 
 
Emily Marsh 
PUBLIC SPEAKING ORGANISER  
 

WEEKLY AWARDS 
 
HONOUR CERTIFICATE 
 
An Honour Certificate is awarded when a student 
has earned ten Certificates of Merit, ten Reading 
Awards of Excellence, ten Principal’s Awards or a 
combination. Students may collect their 
Certificates of Merit, Reading Awards of 
Excellence and Principal’s Awards over a number 
of years to earn their Honour Certificate. 

 
I have presented an Honour Certificate to 
the following students.  

 
Kellan D 
Chonlathee K 
Emily S 
 

Congratulations!! Keep up the great work. 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
 
Just a reminder that the class awards collected for 
the Principal’s Award must be collected within the 
one school year.  As each class award is used 
towards a Principal’s Award it is marked on the 
back.  This means that a class award can only be 
used once towards a Principal’s Award. 

 
The following students have been 
presented with a Principal’s Award. 

 
Erik Andrews  Cooper A 
Liam Bates  Matilda B 
Chace Booth  Mekah B 
Kyewaune C  Alex C 
Rheed C  Korin C 
Yuin C-C  Jonathon C 
Matthew C  Tyjahrn C 
Jake F   Koster F 
Jeremy F  Mehar G 
Jaxson G  Alex G 
Leilani G  Lachlan G 
Riley H-W 
Christopher H  Chevelle H 
Cooper H  Haylee H 
Liam H   Lily-Rose H 
Savannah H  Lyllyth H 
Kodah J  Heath J 
Cooper J  Loxley J 
Katelyn K  Isabella K 
Lucas L  Summer M 
Gemma M  Sophia M 
Layla M  Claire M 
Jaden M  Charlotte M 
Elliot M  Jack O 
Aria P   Ruby P 
Finard P  Zoe P-H 
Lachlan P  Zoey P-C 
Hendrix P  Chelsea R 
Fonua R  Kami R 
Olivia S  Aaliyah S 
Eva S   Kamilah S 
Ivy S   Taion S 
Emily S  Jade S 
Sasha S  Xayvier S 
Alice S   Evie T 
Jayden T  Jetta T 
Kiara T   Dominic V 
Breanna V  Charlotte V 
Riverlee W  Roxy W 
Jasmin W  Atama W 
Imogen W 
 

HOME READING 
 

100 NIGHTS 
 
Nicolas A  Jasmine B 
Evi C   Zahli F 
Cooper H  Chonlathee K 
Natalie R  Oriana S 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Go4Fun is a free 10-week healthy lifestyle program 
for NSW children aged 7-13 and their families. Run 
by trained health professionals, it’s a fun way to 
build self-esteem and learn about eating well, 
staying active and living a healthy life. The 
program encourages children to develop healthy 
habits, fosters families learning together, and 
supports parents and carers to provide healthy 
home environments. Children will need to meet 
criteria when registering.   
 
Each program has at least two facilitators, a theory 
leader (nutrition and mind sessions) and a physical 
activity leader (physical activity sessions). Ideally, 
the program consists of 10 sessions, once per 
week for 10 weeks (although at times it may be 
adapted to a 9 week program). 
 
Highlights include: 

• Weekly games and activities for children 
• Fun, interactive discussions to teach them 

easy and effective ways to improve their 
child’s nutrition, physical activity and self-
esteem 

• Practical demonstrations, games and tips 
about healthy foods, label reading and 
portion sizes 

 
https://go4fun.com.au/ 

 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgo4fun.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CNola.RITCHIE1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C704acc3106914db51e5f08da4500bb2a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637898166700939183%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TUcU%2FJV7tCXS7rVdW8%2F789%2FF52dVb0f1suVFuIF%2BNd4%3D&reserved=0
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